Manitoba Hunter Jumper Association

Message from the President

Dear MHJA members

Wishing everyone best wishes for a happy, healthy, successful and enjoyable 2023 Hunter- Jumper season!

We held our AGM on Sunday 29th January and welcomed 4 new Board members: Lauren Perry, Tristan Caswell, Margaret Campbell and Nicole Boonstra – A hearty and warm welcome to the MHJA Board of Directors!

At our most recent Board meting held on Thursday evening 16th February, the Board chose its new Executive Committee, Portfolio Chairs and committees. Nicole Gorman, our website chair, will append the full slate on our MHJA website, for your perusal.

We have now combined Barns, Coaches and Membership and Lauren Perry takes over this portfolio. Nathalie Schipper takes over as Treasurer, Tristan Caswell as Athlete Development Chair and Hugh Crawley as Volunteers’ Chair.

I have no doubt that we have a very strong, cohesive, dedicated, hardworking and excellent group of Board of Directors for 2023 who are all excited to serve in their various capacities as Chairs and Committee members to ensure that 2023 will be a stellar year for MHJA. Thank you – we are already off to a strong start!

This year, following the 75th Diamond Anniversary year in 2022, our focus, inter alia, will be STRATEGIC PLANNING for the years ahead. It will take the form of a SWOT analysis and will be chaired by Sean Adams. 

 The Board will brainstorm the initial SWOT exercises in April and then involve the Barns and Coaches to produce a first DRAFT, then involve all members in refining the document. Look out for upcoming surveys you will be receiving from Sean Adams and PLEASE take the time to provide your feedback!  We are planning to have our SP finalized to be adopted by the membership at our AGM in January 2024 and then commence the implementation phase by this time next year.
We as a Board remain strongly committed to building our grass roots riders and horses and in addition,  provide strong support for our riders in the highest levels of competition – From Grass Roots to Grand Prix!!

During this time of high inflation, high interest rates, increasing costs of horse ownership and showing, the Board in its 2023 budget, again voted NOT TO INCREASE membership dues for 2023. We are proud to use EC officials for our recognized shows and strive to put on shows of the very highest calibre at the most affordable price point possible acknowledging our non-profit status. We look forward to seeing our members compete this year at our two wonderful Pan Am Games legacy sites (Bird’s Hill Par and the Red River Exhibition Grounds! 

Please remember to be respectful to our Show Officials, Volunteers, Board members, Gate People, Show Office staff, and all your fellow competitors. This way we can all enjoy a pleasant and friendly atmosphere taking part in the equine sport we all love and supporting everyone in their personal goals and aspirartions!

HAPPY JUMPING!!

See you at the shows!!

With thanks and best regards,
Billy

Dr Billy Wiltshire

President: MHJA

23rd February, 2023.  
